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Second Pot shop approved in Highgrove! 

           First Pot ShopSecond Pot shop
On Feb. 19, 2020 I attended a Riverside County Planning Com-

mission meeting at the Riverside County Administration building in 
Riverside. I did not know until Monday evening that Highgrove was on 
the agenda on the following Wednesday morning which was a request to 
change the distance between Pot shops from 1,000 feet to only 250 feet.

When I found out about this proposal I called several people and sent 
e-mails to all seven of the new Highgrove MAC members. I received 
responses from three of the members stating that they had to work and 
could not attend but I did not hear from any of the other members.

Item 4.3 came up at 10:00 am and lasted until 11:00 am while the 
applicants made their presentations to the Planning Commissioners.  All 
this time I waited for Public comments so I could use my three minutes 
to oppose shortening the distance between cannabis shops from 1,000 
feet to only 250 feet. I was the only one from Highgrove in the audience.

When I was called during public comments I stated that Highgrove 
was the first un-incorporated community in Riverside County to pay 
extra for its own Deputy Sheriff in 1992.

I also said that Highgrove was the first un-incorporated community 
in Riverside County that Riverside County approved for a marijuana 
store ten years AFTER Riverside County eliminated the Highgrove 
Deputy 10 years ago on Dec. 30, 2009.

The applicants want to build another pot shop on the S/E corner of 
Center St. and Iowa Ave and in order to do this they need to have the 
distance between cannabis stores shortened to 250 feet because the first 
store is only a short distance away and the existing 1,000 foot ordinance 
would prevent allowing another store to be built because they would 
be too close to each other.

I pointed out that if the Planning Commission allowed reducing the 
distance between pot shops from 1,000 feet to 250 feet they would be 
creating an un-desirable area in Highgrove that already has a liquor 
store across the street, a Hookah Bar nearby, two cannabis stores, and 
possible alcoholic beverages being sold at the new 76 gas station.

The first pot shop in Riverside County was approved at 240 Iowa 
Avenue in Highgrove on Dec. 10, 2019. Prior to the approval back on 
Nov. 20, 2019 the City of Riverside sent a letter to Riverside County 
opposing the first pot shop on Iowa Ave. because, even though it was 
1,500 feet from the city limits of Riverside, they opposed it because it 
was too close to their city limits.                                      Cont. on P. 3

Sign the Petition

Whats happening to Highgrove?

_______________________     __________________________
SIGN NAME                                         ADDRESS        
_______________________    __________________________
PRINT NAME                          APN PARCEL   NUMBER
****************************************************

_______________________     __________________________
SIGN NAME                                         ADDRESS        
_______________________    __________________________
PRINT NAME                          APN PARCEL   NUMBER 
***************************************************

   to eliminate property tax fee for 
Highgrove Sheriff Deputy that was 
eliminated by Riverside County on 
Dec. 30, 2009. This petition is only for 
Highgrove property owners east of the 
I-215 freeway. (Room for 4 signatures)
Fill out and take to Norton Younglove Community Center, 
459 Center St.; Toy Tech Auto Repair, 983 Center St.;  
Zorbas, 450 Iowa Ave.; or mail to: Highgrove Happenings 
Newspaper, 474 Prospect Ave.,  Riverside, Ca., 92507.
I support eliminating the CSA 126 parcel tax 
assessment that pays  for the Sheriff Deputy 
that was assigned exclusively to Highgrove.

_______________________    ___________________________
SIGN NAME                                         ADDRESS        
_______________________    __________________________
PRINT NAME                          APN PARCEL   NUMBER
****************************************************

_______________________     __________________________
SIGN NAME                                         ADDRESS        
_______________________    __________________________
PRINT NAME                          APN   PARCEL    NUMBER   

Fill this up with 4 property owners signatures.
  The APN parcel number is on your tax bill.
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Contact: (951) 241-7221
THE NORTON YOUNGLOVE COMMUNITY CENTER

459 Center Street- Highgrove   web site: www.nycchighgrove.com

Family Service Association

Highgrove Community Center Hours:  Mon-Thur 8am-4pm; Fri 8am-2pm
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OFF

Your Shopping
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donated
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FREE
flea bath
1 per customer

New 2 You

909-824-0220
22400 Barton Rd. Suite 3 Grand Terrace, 

A Family Consignment Shop
Antiques, Clothes, Collectibles,
Furniture, Tools, Toys, Books

The two-page letter reads in part: “The City of Riverside respects the 
County of Riverside’s authority to permit cannabis businesses in its ju-
risdiction. However, the proposed Retail cannabis business is located ap-
proximately 1,500 feet from the boundary of the City of Riverside. While 
the County can offset health, safety and enforcement impacts through fees 
and other measures in its development agreement; the City cannot. As a 
result, the proximity of this business to the City of Riverside will result in 
direct and indirect impacts to the City without mitigating resources. The 
city respects the County’s authority to approve cannabis businesses within 
its jurisdiction, but asked that such approvals not occur near the City of 
Riverside.”

If 1,500 feet from Riverside’s City limits is too close for them, what about 
Highgrove residents? I pointed out that Highgrove needs services such as a 
Grocery Store, Shopping Center, a Bank, and Post Office due to all the new 
and older homes that need these services instead of two pot shops.

After my public comments, the applicant was allowed another 15 minutes 
to respond to my criticism.

When the final vote was taken, all five Planning Commissioners voted to 
approve reducing the distance between pot shops to 250 ft. but opposition can 
be made at the Board of Supervisors on March 17th.     TURN TO PAGE  5

Do Public Comments serve the public’s needs?
During Supervisor Ashley’s jurisdiction, developers or builders who 

wanted to make changes in Highgrove were directed to present their project 
to the Highgrove Municipal Advisory Council before going directly to the 
Planning Commission. This process enabled the community to know what 
is being planned for their neighborhood and it worked very well. 

But when Supervisor Tavaglione replaced Supervisor Ashley due to 
boundary adjustments, Supervisor Tavaglione eliminated the entire High-
grove Municipal Advisory Council at a public hearing on April 11, 2017 
and for 2  1/2years Highgrove was left without any voice of the people to 
our County Supervisor. 

The new Highgrove Municipal Advisory Council under Supervisor Spie-
gel held their first meeting at the Highgrove Library on October 30, 2019 
but the meeting was only to review the Brown Act. Supervisor Spiegel did 
not attend this meeting or the Jan 29, 2020 meeting. 

Pot Shops from P. 1

On Nov. 20, 2019, the following month after the first MAC meeting 
on Oct. 30, 2019, I learned about the letter from the City of Riverside to 
Riverside County opposing a marijuana store in Highgrove. And on Dec. 
10, 2019 the Board of Supervisors approved the first marijuana store in 
Riverside County and yes it is going to be located in Highgrove!

So what happened to Supervisor Ashley’s agreement about the Highgrove 
community being made aware of significant changes to their neighborhood?

Supervisor Tavaglione eliminated the Highgrove MAC and it is appar-
ent that the applicant for the first pot shop went directly to the Planning 
Commission instead of the applicant or Planning Commission notifying the 
Highgrove MAC. Then it happened again because nothing was mentioned 
at the second Highgrove MAC meeting on Jan. 29, 2020 about a request for 
a 2nd marijuana store in Highgrove or changing the ordinance from 1,000 
ft. to 250 feet between marijuana stores. 

For the 2nd time, the applicants went directly to the Planning Commis-
sion instead of notifying the new Highgrove MAC about the ordinance 
change because the STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS from the Planning 
Commission were to approve shortening the distance between the stores.

Attention new Highgrove MAC members
You applied and were selected and you are to be commended for getting 
involved in your community. But you are not the target of the criti-
cism. The criticism  lies in the selection process that divides our neigh-
borhoods instead of uniting us all as one Highgrove community. All 
Highgrove property owners within our boundaries are victims of hav-
ing to pay for a service that was eliminated without proper notification. 
This includes all new homeowners in Highgrove and we all should be 
concerned!
Also, the Grand Jury recommendations should be a priority for the new 
MAC to: “clarify exactly how the CSA 126 funds are distributed”
Here are the exact findings and recommendations taken from the 2017-
2018 Grand Jury Report:
                            2017-2018 Grand Jury Report
                 Riverside Counyy-County Service Area 126
                 Highgrove Communications Shortcomings
Findings: CSA 126 COMMUNICATION
1. While the CSA 126 management has a policy of openness and 
transparency, it has not effectively communicated changes and 
agreements.
Previous efforts by Riverside County officials to inform CSA 126 
residents through public meetings have proven to be inadequate. 
Citizens don’t understand how CSA agreements were designed to 
work and how the funds are managed. For complete record access, 
a citizen would need to inquire at the Jurupa Valley Sheriff Station, 
the EDA, the landscaping contractor, a County Supervisor, Tax 
Collector, Assessor, and occasionally state records.
CSA 126 SERVICES PROVIDED
2. An inspection of the other services that the CSA 126 funds are 
drawn upon to provide, revealed that the park, park mainte-
nance, lighting and median landscaping are in excellent condition. 
Interviews of random citizens using the park and community center 
resulted in nothing but praise and some of them came from quite a 
distance to use the facilities.
Recommendations:
         Riverside County Board of Supervisors
         Riverside County Economic Development Agency
CSA 126 COMMUNICATION
1. CSA 126 management provide a one-time public notice clarifying 
exactly how the CSA 126 funds are distributed. This notice should 
include the number of assessed parcels, the amount per parcel for 
different housing areas, and any current agreements and contracts 
in effect. At least once every two years, CSA management should 
make a summary report available online and at a public meeting 
open to all interested Highgrove residents. This effort is appropriate 
and necessary since there is no current forum to discuss such issues 
in the Highgrove Community. Part of the summary of contracts and 
agreements should explain the effective date and cost of the current 
chain of agreements between CSA 126 management and the Jurupa 
Valley Sheriff Station for focused law enforcement coverage.
CSA 126 SERVICES PROVIDED
2.  CSA 126 management should continue to seek and employ the 
best qualified contractors to maintain CSA 126 services at the high-
est possible level and lowest cost.
The Highgrove MAC should insist that the Grand Jury recommendations 
are adhered to with by a written report to the MAC to: “clarify exactly 
how the CSA 126 funds are distributed”. Also the Highgrove MAC 
should monotor the County Planning Commision meetings to see what 
outside developers or changes are being planned within our boundaries. 
MAC members should request that Riverside County send developers 
or others who want to make changes to Highgrove to MAC meetings 
before going to County Planning in order for us to have input in future 
construction projects or projects that directly challenge our quality of 
life issues. The new Highgrove Municipal Advisory Council is our only 
community organization designed to look out for all of Highgrove.
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Bauman’s 
Building 
Supply

3199 Kansas Ave.
Riverside, CA 92507

Phone: (951) 686-5732
Fax: (951) 686-5740

Professional Nail Touch for:
Ladies & Gentlemen

909-370-1704

HOURS
Mon/Sat 9 am - 7 pm

Sunday CLOSED

22488 Barton Rd.
Suite 102

Grand Terrace, CA 

AMERICAN NAILS

$200 off
New set

of Gel Manicure
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 FAKE NEWS                                                                                   
CHALLENGE 

The articles in the Highgrove Happenings Newspaper are 
the truth of what is happening in and to Highgrove and we are 
not just printing our opinion. We print articles about what is 
actually happening to Highgrove that affect you and we have 
verification to prove that what we print is true-such as the 
Deputy Sheriff we are paying for that we do not have and the 
18 year struggle to get a Metrolink station at Highgrove. 
Documentation is available upon request and we welcome 
anyone who wants to challenge any statements in our paper. 
Please go to: www.highgrovehappenings.net and click on 
“Latest Issue” to see articles that go back to July of 2008. 
Thank you for your many years of support! 
R. A. “Barney” Barnett (951) 683 4994 highgrovenews@
roadrunner.com.

new RDO adv
2 20 20

        Your Advertisement 
 can go here for just $30.00     	
            per month
       Give us a call at:
        (951) 683 4994

Complete property solutions:
RDO does that.

Call 951-778-3700 or visit us for more information. 

Your property 
deserves the finest.
It deserves John Deere.

John Deere 
1023E tractor 
with loader, bucket, 

and box blade.

$155*/mo.

RDO Equipment Co.
20 Iowa Ave.
Riverside, CA 92507
Monday-Friday 7 a.m.-5 p.m.
Saturday 8 a.m.-12 p.m.

*Offer valid on new 1025E Compact Tractor purchases made between 2/3/2020 and 4/30/2020. Subject to approved installment credit with John Deere Financial. Up to a 20% down payment 
may be required. Example: based on a purchase of $16,225 with $3245 down payment, monthly payment of $155 at 0% APR for 84 months. Taxes, freight, set up and delivery charges could 
increase the monthly payment. Price and model availability vary by location. Valid only at participating RDO Equipment Co. locations.

Turn your aluminum cans and scrap metal into cash!
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City of Riverside’s Sunshine Ordinance
The city of Riverside requires a 12 days public notice of upcoming 

meetings rather than the state-required 3 day notice.
In a letter about this subject on Sept. 10, 2015, city manager John Russo 

stated: “For a democracy to be truly representative, the people must 
have an opportunity to fully review and question the proposed actions 
of their government”

To prevent this from happening again maybe the Highgrove MAC 
should request a similar ordinance to be put in place by Riverside County 
to protect the un-incorporated communities.

Car show and Vendor applications available 
on  line at www.highgrovehappenings.net

The 33rd Highgrove Day will be on May 9, 2020 and applications are 
available on-line. Please go to: www.highgrovehappenings.net, scroll down 
to applications of your choice, print out and mail the applications as per 
the instructions. 

Cars from 1980 or older are $20.00 per vehicle and Vendor spaces are 
10 ft. by 10 ft. Spaces and costs are shown on the flyer. 

For views of past Highgrove Day celebrations please go to:
www.highgrovehappenings.net, latest issue, and look at Oct. 2018.
Breakfast at Norton Younglove Community Center
459 Center St. in Highgrove starting at 7:00 AM
Car Show in adjacent Highgrove Community Park 7:00 AM -2:00 PM
Cars for the Car Show: enter the park from Main St. between 
Michigan and Heron.
Volunteers needed to make phone calls
We need volunteers to make phone calls from past car show lists and 

past vendors lists who attended past Highgrove Days.
You can help right from your home by making calls from the list we 

provide to you. We will give you information about the event and give you 
a list of what to say but we need your help! 

If you can make Car Show calls call: “Barney” (951) 683 4994 
If you can make Vendor calls call:        Dena     (951) 213 2770
We also need someone to enter the names of the property owners who 

signed the petition so they can be put in alphabetical order.

Requests sent to Supervisor Karen Spiegel:
1. Hold monthly MAC meetings instead of quarterly.
2. Comply with Grand Jury instructions that say: “CSA 126 manage-
ment provide a one-time public notice clarifying exactly how the CSA 
126 funds are distributed.”
3. Please allow a 20 ft. container to be placed next to the existing 20 ft.
container in the parking lot of the community center that is being used 
by the EDA. The new container will be purchased with donations and 
will be used for Highgrove items and Highgrove Day.
4. Please provide public information to the Highgrove Happenings 
Newspaper concerning events or dates that concern Highgrove residents.

Volunteers are needed to circulate the petition to stop 
paying for the Deputy Sheriff we have not had for 10 years. You can help 
by signing the petition and getting your neighbors to sign because door to 
door is the best way due to homeowners having access to their property 
tax bills so they can get their parcel number from their files.

Check your tax bill and if the amount directly across from CSA 126 is 
$120.00 or more you are paying too much. New home owners in Spring 
Mountain Ranch, D R Horton and Lennar homes are asked to look at the 
amount directly across from CSA 126 on their tax bill. Some of the new 
homes show CSA 126 as much as $2,176.92 and I have copies of their tax 
bills to prove it.

Sign the petition and take to the Norton Younglove Community Center, 
459 Center St., Toy Tech 983 Center St., Zorbas 450 Iowa Ave. or mail to:

Highgrove Happenings Newspaper
R. A. “Barney” Barnett
474 Prospect Ave., Riverside/Highgrove, Ca.
92507 

  Video available of Highgrove property 
owners meeting at the Highgrove Eagles    
                    on Jan. 15, 2020
On Jan. 15, the Eagles Aerie # 997 opened up their meeting room 

for a meeting about the Highgrove property owners being required to 
pay the special CSA 126 parcel tax for the Deputy Sheriff assigned ex-
clusively to Highgrove that was eliminated 10 years ago by Riverside 
County on Dec. 30, 2009. 

To view the video please go to: www.highgrovehappenings.net and 
double click on “Property Owners Meeting Jan. 15, 2020”.

I apologize for my slow unprofessional presentation but the facts 
remain the same at any speed. 

The statements I made at this meeting are backed up with written 
documents and the information on this video should make all Highgrove 
property owners want to unite to stop this tax.

This is a non-partisan effort because if you live in Highgrove east of the 
I-215 freeway it doesn’t matter if you are a Republican or Democrat or if 
you live in an old home or a new home because we should all want to stop 
paying for a Deputy Sheriff that Riverside County eliminated 10 years ago!

You Can Quote Me 
Cynthia williams, DC
SPRING!   
It’s coming and never soon enough for me.  I’m over winter by November 
so any bit of warmer weather is a thrill for me.  When it’s a high of 55 
degrees during the winter we burst out of our houses like we’re having 
a heat wave.  Shorts and Teva sandals with a puffy jacket is seen at the 
parks.  Dogs are chasing frisbees, kids are on the swings at the park, and 
the patio BBQs are smoking.  Cold is in the eyes (and frozen fingers) of 
the beholder.
I MISS the Southern California weather!  When I was in Murietta the end 
of January I was sitting in the sun; ok, basking in the sun!-  I was thinking 
to myself- “why in the world are you freezing up north and not living down 
here?”  I came up with a few answers but not great ones.  Obviously there 
are reasons I stay up north in Oregon.  I’ve got lovely friends, fun activi-
ties, and great medical care here.  However I miss Southern California and 
not just the weather.  
I hope you appreciate the profound quantity and varieties of activities you 
have around you in Southern California. 
.  The number and type of museums, the music venues, the parks and beach-
es, and the historic landmarks to visit are exciting. Southern California has 
a huge number of restaurants and shopping centers to taste and explore.  
Enjoy what you have as best as you can.  Get out and soak up the sun 
and the fun for me!  Tell me what you’ve been doing!   I’ll take vicarious 
enjoyment!                                  
                                Did you know?
21 years ago Highgrove residents prevented a zoning change!
In 1999 the Riverside County Planning Commission wanted to change some 
of our Residential Districts to Industrial or Commercial zones. 
I have a flyer that I made years ago that refers to a meeting on Dec. 15, 1999 
to oppose changing the Highgrove zoning. Part of the flyer reads:                                     	
	                  Attention Highgrove Neighbors
Help stop our “RESIDENTIAL” neighborhoods from being changed to 
INDUSTRIAL OR COMMERCIAL ZONES! To prepare for what zon-
ing our Highgrove people actually want, there will be a  special meet-
ing at the NYCC on Oct. 18, 1999. These changes did not happen because 
Highgrove residents attended this meeting and opposed them.

ATTENTION HIGHGROVE RESIDENTS!
The recommendations from the Riverside County 
Planning Commission are scheduled to go to the 
Riverside County Board of Supervisors on Tuesday 
March 17, 2020.
If you oppose having another marijuana store in 
Highgrove only 250 feet from the the first marijuana 
store on Iowa Ave., you need to sign a speaker card, 
speak up at this meeting, and express your views 
during your 3 minutes during Public Comments. 
Strong opposition to this change is the last chance  
Highgrove residents will have to stop  this negative im-
pact on our community! See Did you know? on the left.
The meeting starts at 9:00 am on the first floor of the 
Administration Bldg.: 4080 Lemon St. in Riverside. 
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joelujan@firstteam.com
joelujan.firstteam.com

“No Problems Only Solutions!”

Joe LuJan
Real Estate Agent

Lic# 01476370

951-204-0502

          Hours: Mon.-Sat.    7 am to 9 pm
                        Sunday         8 am to 2 pm
Hamburgers, Patty melts, Pastrami, Steak 
sandwitches, Chicken nuggets, Chicken sand-
witches, Burritos, Breakfast, to go orders 

OPEN 7 DAYS

2 LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOU

Serving Highgrove Since 1981

#1   450 Iowa Avenue      #2   9961 Mission Blvd.
       Highgrove, CA.                 Glen Avon, CA.
      (951) 686 5830                    (951) 360 3977

Best Hamburgers in town-Any Town!
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235 Iowa Ave Riverside, CA 92507
951-777-0004
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• Sprinkler Install & Repair 
• Concrete-Color & Stamped
• Brick • Retaining Walls

• Drain Systems 
• Synthetic Grass
• Decorative Rock

Moreno’s Landscape Services
909-770-9135

WWW.MORENOLANDSCAPESERVICES.COM 
Mail jmoreno394@yahoo.com

FREE
ESTIMATES

License #
1031940

Dentistry 
     

Loma Linda  School of Dentistry 
Member ADA, CDA and Tri-County Dental Society 
Implant Dentistry Member 
Chamber of Commerce 
 

Mon Tues Thurs 7 am-3 pm 
Wed 10 am-6 pm 
Some Tuesdays 7 am-7 pm 
Since 1983 

For your health...Create the smile you want.  

909-825-7770/783-0080 

 Implants 
 Dentures 
 Root Canals 
 Lumineers 

 Restorative 
 Conscious 

Sedation  
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393 W. La Cadena Dr, Suite #1
Highgrove, CA 92501

COMMUNICATIONS INNOVATIONS
2-Way Communication Specialists

Sales • Service • Rentals
Authorized Kennwood Sale & Service

(951)-784-5468
Fax (909)-784-2802

Gary Dent
Highgrove Resident

Riverside County Sheriffs Department
Jurupa Valley Station   7477 Mission Blvd.

Desk  951-955-2612       Cell  951-906-9695

Sheriff’s beat car 
951-776-1099  Ext. 5 

Crime Stats for HIGHGROVE
Crime stats from Jan. 29, to Feb 18, 2020 

Petty (1)

  

Assaults (2)

Robbery Firearm (0)

Theft from veh. (3)Veh. Theft (1)         
CALL

911 FOR AN EMERGENCY

Lieutenant Justin Rowan
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Grand Theft   (3)

  County Spokeswoman quoted 
 from Press Enterprise article:
  On April 20, 2019 the Press Enterprise ran an article titled:
“Residents file suit over servicee fee”
In reference to new Spring Mountain Ranch property owners 
paying as much as $2,900.00 where older property owners in 
Highgrove only have to pay $120.00 per year, here is what the
spokeswoman from Riverside County, Brooke Federico stated: 
“The higher assessment covers costs associated with regular 
maintenance for more than 7 million square feet of land-
scaping, street lighting, enhanced sheriff services, Spring 
Mountain Ranch community park, community trails and 
water quality basins”
The ballot was not to be used for “Landscaping” or any of the other 
purposes mentioned by the Riverside County spokeswoman!

Here is a copy of the 1997 ballot that was approved by 
75.8 % of the Highgrove voters to keep our Deputy Sheriff

The following statement was an 
“Impartial Analysis” made by 
the  Riverside County Council 
prior to the 1997 Ballot:
“This tax will be retained in 
the CSA 126 fund to be used 
only for purposes of continu-
ing Extended Sheriff, and 
Park and Recreation services 
and improvements. This tax 
cannot be increased except by 
a 2/3 vote of the electorate”

This ballot was approved for only for two spacific purposes. 
If not used for these two purposes the funds were supposed 
to be “Retained” in Highgrove’s CSA 126 account! 

Were CSA 126 funds 
used for “lanscaping” 
in Spring Mountain 
Ranch?
The fee was only for two 
purposes: The  Sheriff, 
and Park and
Recreation services.
Read the wording on the 
1997 ballot below!   

Spring Mountain Ranch

Intern wanted
After over 41 years on the railroad and 25 years of publishing the 
Highgrove Happenings we need someone we can train to take over the 
paper after we are gone. You can work from home on your computer and 
we will teach you the business so our/your newspaper can keep going. 
We have never lost money because we work out of our home.
I will continue to supply information and photos as long as I can but the 
business could eventually be given to the right person. You do not have 
to love Highgrove as much as I do but interest in local issues is what we 
are all about. On our web site: www.highgrovehappenings.net, our pa-
per can be seen on-line clear back to July of 2008. If you go to our web 
site and click on “Latest Issue you can read every page of every month 
for the last 21 1/2 years. 
I was going to write a book about Highgrove but I guess I have already 
done that! Remember, you can read my book free of charge on: www.
highgrovehappenings.net. This is my gift to all of the members of the 
Highgrove community and I encourage all new residents and members 
of the new Highgrove MAC to read about Highgrove’s past.

                                          Good News!
Clean up has started on the junkyard that was in our Jan. issue
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Washburn & Sons
Citrus Pest Control

807 Center Street
Riverside, Ca 92507

Located in the Community of Highgrove

951.683.2392
Fax 951.683.8424

WASHBURNANDSONS.COM
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  Eagles always welcomes new members!      
Call (951) 683 7770 for details

466 E. La Cadena Dr.  
Highgrove, CA
951-683-7770

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME!
Monday-Taco Night 6-7:30pm

Friday-Night Dinners
Sunday- Karaoke & DinnerEntertainment 

(Call for details)

                                                             Help Wanted
                                             Family to roll and toss Highgrove Happenings Newspapers.
 The students who have been rolling and delivering our papers are now going  to college and here is an oppor-
 tunity to earn some  extra money while you are spreading the news.
 Kids can roll and toss papers but a car and driver are needed to deliver them to the Highgrove homes. 
                                                           Please call (951) 683 4994
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But the request for an Audit of our CSA 126 funds changed everything on Aug. 5, 2015
Unfortunately, things changed on Aug. 5, 2915 when I handed Supervisor Tavaglione a request for an Audit about where our CSA 126 money was                     
being spent that was collected by the CSA126 Special tax.
From that point on things went downhill and here are some of the things that happened:
March 7,    2016     Meeting with Tavaglione only included his staff and Highgrove MAC members
June 30,     2016     Meeting with Tavaglione but he was not present
Oct. 19,      2016     Riverside County admits taking $35,000.00 out of CSA 126 account instead of general fund
Nov. 16,     2016    27 questions submitted to Riverside County by Highgrove MAC   Answers due back Jan. 18,2017 
Jan. 18,      2017    Answers due back but no county representative attended January MAC meeting
Feb. 15,     2017           “          “      “                  “               “                   “      February   “          “                       
March 15, 2017           “          “      “                  “               “                    “      March       “          “
March 16, 2017     Barnett resigned and asked Tavaglione to allow Highgrove MAC to continue without him
April 11,   2017    At public hearing Tavaglione eliminated entire Highgrove MAC-12 Highgrove people opposed and Tavaglione caught lying.   	

                          	 (See bottom left video tape on: www.highgrovehappenings.net)
Sept. 1,     2017     Barnett called for a Grand Jury Investigation
Nov. 14,   2017     Barnett testified at Grand Jury for 2 hours
Jan. 25,    2018     Meeting for Spring Mountain Ranch residents at Eagles Aerie 997 in Highgrove about Sheriff fees    
Feb  .21,  2018     Written response received from county: ”The parcels that pay for this assessment pay for Park &  Recreation and extended 

Sheriff.  Developments that came in after the vote are assessed for these services as well”.                
And Prior to the 1997 ballot this is what Riverside County Council said would happen if Highgrove voters voted “yes”.
“This tax will be retained in the CSA 126 fund to be used only for purposes of continuing Extended Sheriff and Park & Recreation services and 

improvements”.
BUT WAS THIS MONEY ACTUALLY “RETAINED”IN THE CSA 126 ACCOUNT or was it used for other purposes?
May 21,    2018     Lawsuit filed against Riverside County about CSA 126 funds
May 22,    2018     Several pot shops closed in Highgrove including the one at 240 Iowa Avenue
July 16,    2018     Candidate Karen Spiegel came to my house and I showed her around Highgrove for 2 hours
2017-2018             Printed below is Grand Jury’s Recommendations to:
                              Riverside County Board of Supervisors                                                                  
                              Riverside County Economic Development Agency  
CSA 126 COMMUNICATION: CSA 126 management provide a one-time public notice clarifying exactly how the CSA 126 funds are distrib-

uted. This notice should include the number of assessed parcels, the amount per parcel for different housing areas, and current agreements and 
contracts in effect. At least every 2 years, CSA management should make a summary report available online and at a public meeting open to all 
interested Highgrove residents. This effort is appropriate and necessary since there is no current forum to discuss such issues in the Highgrove 
Community. Part of the summary of contracts and agreements should explain the effective date and cost of the current chain of agreements 
between CSA 126 management and the Jurupa Valley Sheriff Station for focused law enforcement coverage.

Editor’s Note: The above Grand Jury report is correct but the article about the Grand Jury investigation in the December 2019 issue on page 5 had 3 
lines that were duplicates. Please accept our apology          

From March 4, 2019 to Nov. 13, 2019    Barnett sent 13 E mails to Supervisor Spiegel but no response ever received back
(March 4 & 29, April 10, June 17, July 16 & 21, Aug. 13, Sept. 10, Oct 11, 17, & 18, Nov. 4 & 13, 2019)
 Also on Nov. 1, 2019 I asked who made the decision to select all of the new MAC members from Spring Mountain Ranch. Here is the reply I received: 

“I’m working with our attorneys to determine what is permissible for public consumption related to the MAC applications and selection process”.
And on Nov. 19, 2019 my request for a meeting with Supervisor Spiegel was denied “until the ongoing litigation you have with Riverside County 

is resolved”
Here is another Riverside County agency who is not treating Highgrove fairly! 
Metrolink: For the last 18 years, the Riverside County Transportation Commission has been the only organization to ever oppose building a 

Metrolink Station at Highgrove even though Senators from both counties, residents and civic groups from both counties, and Congressman Takano, 
have supported this location for many years.

RCTC owns 17.22 acres of vacant land at Highgrove that is right next to the # 3 BNSF main line where Metrolink trains go by in both directions 
seven days a week between San Bernardino and Oceanside.

There is plenty of room for a parking lot at Highgrove that is just growing weeds that was not needed for the Perris Valley Line. RCTC 
already owns this land and has already spent $5,347,500.00 for this unused property that is needed for a parking lot and a Metrolink station. 
Entry to the parking lot could be straight down Spring St. from the new Spring Mountain Ranch homes.      

Has Highgrove been treated unfairly?
For the last 25 years I have en-

joyed volunteering for four different 
Riverside County Supervisors. I 
have been watching out for High-
grove under former Supervisors 
Younglove, Mullen, Ashley and 
Tavaglione. Supervisor Spiegel is 
now the Supervisor in Highgrove’s 
district.

I love Highgrove and have tried 
to improve my community since I 
first became Vice Chairman of High-

grove’s CSA 126 in 1991. With help 
from Riverside County we have seen 
a new community center and fire sta-
tion built that was dedicated on Sept. 
28, 1996, a 5 acre community park 
that was dedicated Oct. 16, 1999 and 
a Highgrove entry monument at the 
northbound exit of the I-215 freeway 
and at both ends of Iowa Avenue.

The EDA also improved several 
store fronts of Highgrove businesses 
and our new library was dedicated

on March 19, 2011.
Over many years I made a lot 
of friends at the county admin-
istration building when I deliv-
ered the Highgrove Happenings 
to various floors.
Each Supervisor received 
a copy on the 5th floor and 
other copies were deliv-
ered to the Riverside County 
Transportation Commission on 

the 3rd floor and other floors 
including the 4th, 8th, 12th,  
and 14th floors. I also delivered 
copies to the Mayor and each of 
the City Council members on 
the 7th floor of city hall and the 
3rd and 4th floors of Riverside 
City Hall.
And I took copies to the 
Riverside County Traffic 
Engineer on 14th street. 

                                   Highgrove Firsts!
Highgrove was the first un-incorporated community in Riverside 
County to pay extra for it’s own Deputy Sheriff. (1992)

Highgrove was the first un-incorporated community in Riverside 
County that Riverside County approved for a  marijuana store ten 
years after they eliminated the Highgrove Deputy Sheriff. (2019)

             Highgrove Day Volunteers needed
The 33rd Highgrove Day will be on May 9, 2020 and volun-
teers are needed to make phone calls to the former partici-
pants. There will be a car show and venors in the Highgrove 
Community Park but we need someone to make phone calls. 
Lists will be provided of former participants. Please call (951) 
683 4994 if you can make phone calls for Highgrove Day.
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HIGHGROVE
CHURCHES

Rev. Anthony Waturuocha: Administrator
Parish Office 909-783-3811   Fax 909-783-4689

Christ the Redeemer Catholic Church
12745 Oriole Avenue at Pico Street, Grand Terrace, CA 92313

MASS SCHEDULE
Saturday Evening 5:00 PM	 Weekly Mon-Fri 8:00 AM
Sunday 8:00 AM & 10:00AM (English) 12PM: (Spanish) 

E-mail: christthereedemergt@sbdiocese.org

            Zion Assembly Church of God
                    Sundays 11:00 am
       Norton Younglove Community Center
        459 Center St. Highgrove, Ca. 92507

 Join us in learning the word of  
God from the scriptures of the Holy Bible. All are welcome!

                                   www.zacoghighgroveca.org     (Se Habla Español)
For more information please call Pastor Pete Sarry at (951) 237 2337

Sundays
10am

Wednesdays
6:30pm

refugefellowship.org

1600 Chicago Ave. Suite R7 Riverside, CA 92507
Phone: 951-680-0167

Sunday Service 10 AM
3483 Chicago Ave., Riverside 92507

(Parking in the rear of building)

www.facebook.com/ROL.RescuingHearts

Nondenominational Church · Church of God · Christian Church

JAMES JAURIGUE
Certified Master Technician

ACURA
HONDA
LEXUS
NISSAN
INFINITY

983 Center St.
Highgrove, CA 92507

951-781-7633

TOY TECH
Auto Repair

Specializing In Toyota

In Riverside County Call 
1-800-506-2555

to report illegal polluting
of storm drains.

10:00 am
11:00 am & 6:00 pm
  7:00 pm Wednesdays

Sunday School:
Church Service:
Bible Study:

Immanuel Baptist Temple
45 Michigan Ave., Highgrove    951-784-1100

Pastor John Pettit

“This church has been serving the 
Highgrove community since 1890” 

HIGHGROVE UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor Dr. Martin Niponi Finau

Sunday Worship 
Starts @ 9:30am

Open DoorsOpen minds

Open hearts

Free Community Breakfast
Mar. 28, 2020  9:00-10:00 am

938 Center St.
Highgrove 92507
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A  BIG  THANK  YOU  TO  ALL  OUR  ADVERTISERS   
Please  Patronize Them: Without Their Support We Could Not  Bring You The Local News

“Dedicated to the improvement of our community 
through awareness and involvement in local issues”

Call:  	 (951) 683-4994
Cell:	 (951) 255-6645, (951) 255-6648 or 
E-mail: highgrovenews@roadrunner.com

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
NEWSPAPER

Publishers & Co-Editors
Ardie Barnett

R.A. “Barney” Barnett

Composition
R. A.“Barney” Barnett

Technical Support
Chris Monroy
David Fanning

Web site: http://www.highgrovehappenings.net                                

Writers

R.A.“Barney” Barnett
Dr. Cynthia Williams

HOT LINE
For Articles 

or Advertising

(951) 683-4994

YOUR FEEDBACK AND ARTICLES WANTED

We’re More Than 
Just Auto Parts

Carquest Auto Parts
795 Columbia, Ave.

Enter off Northgate St.

Riverside, CA 92507
9 5 1 - 6 8 4 - 0 2 4 2

Doug Inaba Manager

• Air, Fuel, Emission & Exhaust
• Accessories
• Body & Wipers
• Batteries
• Electrical and Wiring
• Brakes
• Steering & Suspension

• Cooling & Heating
• Electronics
• Engines & Ignition
• Tools, Fluids & Garage
• Transmissions & Drivetrain
• Top Replacement Parts

In-Store Services

N
O

R
TH

G
ATE

PALMYRITA AVE.

COLUMBIA AVE

PART STORE
ENTERANCE

180,000 Sq. ft parts 
warehouse

*Store services subject to change.
Contact us to confirm service availability.

•  Battery Recycling
•  Battery Installation
•  Battery Bench Testing

•  Loaner Tools
•  Wiper Blade Installation
•  Charging System Testing

N

951-682-9000

Open 24 hours

ATM
 Lotto

1340 Center St, Highgrove, CA 92507

Grand Terrace Smog

We accept Checks

20%
OFF

Big or Small we Smog ‘em All!

Initial Smog Test
* Must present coupon
before test for discount
*Valid w/coupon only

*Not valid with any other offers

12210 Michigan St. 
Grand Terrace

*Mon-Fri: 8:30am-5:00pm
*Sat: 8:30am - 1pm

909
824-7664

FAST FRIENDLY 
SERVICE

NO HIDDEN FEES
OVER 20 YEARS 

IN BUSINESS

Appointments &
Walk-Ins 
Welcome

982 Center St. Highgrove Ca.   (951) 341 5916

Where men walk in and gentlemen walk out!

   Serving
Highgrove  
     since
    1995

MY
MY


